Cambridge Yacht Club, 2010 National
Hatteras Rendezvous

A surprised Amir Al Naimi on his birthday with
wife Sandy

Club President Harry Hamelink addressing
the club at the annual meeting

Roger & Cathy Johnson and other Club §
members enjoying the cocktail party
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Sandy Al Naimi & Phyllis Eamnest

Andy Dixon, Amir Al Naimi, Scott Colver &
Past President John Gray
Cont'don pg 9

2010/2011 Hatteras 1510 Officers & Board

Officers: Board:
Harry M Hamelink Jr President John Gray Past President
Ben Fishel Vice President Cassaridts Eafa Membership
Ed Miles Treasurer
Tom Earnest News Letter Editor
Evelyn Northrup Secretary
Phyllis Earnest New Letter Editor
Helene Butte Photographer/reporter
Tim Cober 2011 Fleet Captain
‘Charlie Lamb 2012 Fleet Captain
Don Butte Member
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President Harry Hamelink, Board Member Don Butte and
Founder and first President David Feinstein

Captain Skip Wright, & Mike Willmore with Chris
Houpt and Shannon Wright in the background

Jan Cdber and Rosemary Gray

Cassandra Earle and Mary Ann Feinstein
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Tenth Annual 1510 Club Rendezvous

The Tenth Annual 1510 Club Rendezvous was held September 9, 10 and 11 at the Cambridge Yacht Club, on the
Choptank River on Maryland’s Eastern Shore. The Cambridge Yacht Club rolled out a warm welcome for us, provid-
ing helping hands to assist with docking the early arrivals and providing some good food for our welcome cocktail party,
lunch and our closing dinner.

Those members who arrived by boat encountered rough seas, despite the bright sunshine, due to the windy weather
that stayed with us through the weekend. Those who arrived by car or plane enjoyed the great bed-and-breakfast hos-
pitality of Maryland’s Eastern Shore.

The 1510 captains each showed their docking skills in these trying conditions, but the consensus of all those well
trained and experienced eyes was that Cheryl Holt, under the watchful eye of Michael Wilhelm exhibited the best show
of helmsman ship on Cinderella. Inspirational was the best word to describe the reactions of Jan Cober, Tina Fishel &
Phyllis Earnest who watched in admiration.

The weekend'’s activities officially began with the members gathering Thursday evening at the Yacht Club’s Tiki Bar for
the Welcoming Cocktail Party. It was a great time to renew friendships and meet the new members, as well as review
the agenda for the Rendezvous.

Friday morning we boarded a bus which took the group to St. Michael’s. Although there was no set agenda after we ar-
rived, small groups broke off to shop, visit the maritime museum and have lunch at the famous Crab Claw restaurant.

Friday evening we had dinner as a group at Snapper’s Waterfront Cafe Cambridge only blocks from the Yacht Club.

Saturday morning began with a brainstorming session moderated by our VP, Bill Houttekier, on issues facing the 1510
Hatteras owners. Some of the topics included replacing deteriorating windows, stabilizers, and paints and painting.
This was followed by an informative presentation by Pam Stanley of Global Marine Insurance about insurance issues
that are encountered by Hatteras 1510 owners.

Following Pam’s presentation, President Harry Hamelink called the Annual 1510 Business Meeting to order. After the
officers’ reports and election of officers for the coming year, topics discussed included the new and improved 1510
Club web site, upcoming club events, including the Winter (March 2011) Cruise in Florida, a Great Lakes Rendezvous
in Summer of 2011 and the 2011 Annual Rendezvous next September.

Following the meeting, an all-American cook out on the lawn of the Yacht Club gave us yet more time to continue dis-
cussing both 1510 club items and just enjoying each other’s company.

After lunch, the ever-popular boat open house took place. Since we had some “new” boats in attendance this year,
including John and Rosemary Gray’s 54’ Hatteras Motor yacht, it was hard to have enough time talking to all the own-
ers!ll Seeing a organ on Cinderella & seeing a Classic Chris Craft Motor Yacht were two of the other highlights.

Saturday evening we gathered for the annual group picture and then our farewell dinner.

Steve McPherson, of SAM's Marine, presented each “boat” represented at the rendezvous with a special 1510 wine
glass set. Thanks, Steve!

Atfter dinner, it was time to bid farewell to our friends once again, until next we meet.

More information on the upcoming events should be available in this newsletter or on the web site, but here are some
quick facts.

Winter Cruise in Florida has been planned by Bill Houttekier. The event will take place March 11-17, beginning in
Marathon and ending in Key West. For those not able to take their boats, land arrangements at each stop are avail-
able. Cruise on board a 1510 during the day and spend the night on dry land.

The 2_011 Annual Rendezvous will be in Solomon’s Island, Maryland at the Calvert Marina and is being hosted by fleet
captains Tim and Jan Cober. As usual, this event will be held beginning the Thursday after Labor Day (September
8-10).
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